Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group

in Gerrans Memorial Hall, 9.45 am on 29th April 2016

Present





John Adams                       JA

Assessor – Ruan Lanihorne

Brian Chenoweth              BC

Reviewer – St Just

Julian German                    JG

Cornwall Councillor

Ralph German                   RG

Reviewer – Gerrans

Alison Golding                   AG

Assessor – Veryan

Helen Hastings                   HH

Reviewer - Gerrans 


David Spreadborough         DS

Assessor - Philleigh                           

Sue Wagstaff

    SW


MT – Veryan
Brian Willis

    BW


Reviewer – St Just

1. Apologies received from: Geoff Pring although he has circulated his assessment of the allocated applications to the group. 
2. Declarations of interest: None
3. Open period for members of the public to address the meeting:  None present
4. Minutes of meeting 15th April 2016: Following unanimous approval the Minutes were signed by JA
5. Matters arising: 
· Action points – 1. SW confirmed that she had circulated the Briefing Note. 2. SW reported that the only glamping site she could find locally is near the King Harry Ferry but RG and JG indicated that there is a new one being set up but no one seems to know where. As regards applicable legislation SW reported that there are Permitted Development Rights for periods up to 28 days and no license is required if a site is 5 acres or more with at the most 3 tents for no more than 28 days in any year. The AONB make no specific mention in their Plan except to try and improve the impact of existing sites.
· JA mentioned the recent appearance of a caravan in the garden at 2 Bessy Beneath and other members of the group shared his concern. The planning application submitted in September 2015 had been withdrawn and the planning officer had indicated over the phone to JA at the time that permission was dependent on the Article 4 Direction applicable to the parish. SW has been in correspondence with the planning officers and Kirsty Smith confirmed that planning permission would be required and suggested this was raised with the Enforcement Team. SW has also contacted Veryan parish council who were not aware of the situation and have not contacted the Enforcement Team. All agreed that the matter should be raised and SW was asked to prepare a letter.
· JA confirmed that he had produced a paper detailing Rob Lacey’s responses to various queries. He handed out some copies and SW offered to circulate to all group members. One point JA highlighted was regarding NMAs in conservation areas which according to the guidance provided by RL were, along with listed buildings, not allowed. This was slightly at odds with the advice sought from the planning officer for Spear Point, Portloe but JG confirmed that planning officers regularly have to deal with conflicting guidance. JG suggested that the PAG should continue to assess NMAs and raise queries.
· SW thanked JG for sending her a copy of the Cornwall Council guidance notes on swallows etc. It was agreed that where appropriate this guidance should be included in PAG letters and SW agreed to email a copy of the leaflet to the group.

· SW gave updates on some recently assessed applications: 

Tregaire Barton Farm - not in conformity, the parish council supported but JG objected. Has been approved after discussion with JG and the AONB with stringent conditions regarding use - PDR removed, protection of/provision for barn owls, no solar panels following AONB objection. JG was able to elaborate on issues discussed.
Fortuna House, Ruan High Lanes – group had concerns over amount of glazing and removal of part of Cornish hedge, parish council supported. Approved with no mention of RNDP policies or PAG queries in officer’s report.

The Old Malthouse, Ruan High Lanes – group did not agree with removal of affordable units and although not yet decided SW advised of a good report from the Affordable Housing unit of Cornwall Council which confirms there is local need but mainly for affordable rented property.
6. Assessment of:
· PA16/02836 – Fore Top, St Just TR2 5HY –  Assessed by AG and JA. Following discussion regarding character it was agreed to highlight the fact that the applicant had not demonstrated how the proposal meets the criteria of HO8 and also point out HO7.
· PA16/02942 – Florizel, 9 Pedn Moran, St Mawes TR2 5BA – Assessed by HH & DS. All agreed the enlarged dormer was not in keeping, there were concerns over the amount of glazing, and need to point out highly visible location from the water.
· PA16/03034 –Trelonk Farm, Ruan Lanihorne TR2 5PA – Assessed by GP & AG. JA advised that he had visited the site and JG explained that if a building is demolished there is no need to apply for change of use. All agreed that the submission was thorough but would be better not sited here. AG highlighted a discrepancy between the number of cars and parking spaces and questioned the validity of the vehicle movements and voiced concern over the capacity of the local lanes to handle the traffic. It was agreed to highlight these points and raise concerns over light pollution from commercial premises in the countryside. All agreed that conditions should be attached regarding screening, protection of trees, provision for birds and removing PDR as it was expected a replacement agricultural building would be required in the future. Overall it was agreed the proposal was not ‘sustainable’ and this should be raised.
· PA16/01747 – Windy Ridge, Calendra, Veryan TR2 5PR – Assessed by HH & GP. All agreed in conformity.
· PA16/03229 – Treworgie House, Ruan High Lanes TR2 5NW – Assessed by DS & JA. After discussion it was agreed that this was in conformity but should highlight the fact that the Design and Access Statement makes no mention of the RNDP.
· PA16/03500 – The Cottage, Tregear Vean, St Mawes TR2 5AB – Assessed by AG & GP. All agreed this was a poor submission but also agreed that the Lawful Development Certificate had to be decided on fact. However, all shared the concern over the siting of a caravan and agreed should raise this with regard to the Article 4 Direction and advise would not be in conformity if sought planning permission.
7. AOB:
· BC mentioned that the application for Tregenna in St Mawes was to go to the planning committee as the planning officer was mindful to approve although both the parish council and JG did not agree. BC’s concern was that the May committee meeting clashes with the annual parish council meeting so he has asked if it can be moved. He and JG suggested that a representative of the RNDP should attend and JA offered to do so. The application for Sea Craig also in St Mawes is also going to the planning committee but the date is unknown. All agreed that there should be representation from the SG at both. 
JA voiced the general concern that there was nothing in the public domain to quote against the inspector’s comments on Trecarrell which are being raised regularly in applications. JG suggested it should be established if the Cornwall Council letter to the Secretary of State could be released which would confirm the Council’s stance.

AG suggested that a complaint of mal administration could be lodged including 2 or 3 cases and AG agreed to draft a suitable letter. This will not cost anything unlike a legal challenge.
Meeting closed at 11.30am



S Wagstaff
Action points:

SW –
1. Prepare letter to Enforcement Team regarding caravan at Bessy Beneath.

2. Circulate JA’s paper on Rob Lacey’s Reply to the group
3. Circulate Cornwall Council Guidance Notes on Swallows etc. to the group
AG –
1. Draft letter regarding mal administration of recent appeals.
